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EDITORIAL 

 

Dear esteemed readers of our journal, 

We are pleased to present the twenty-first edition of the electronic journal Health Bulletin, 

featuring a diverse collection of articles in the field of healthcare. Our commitment remains 

steadfast in maintaining the high standards we have achieved while continuously striving to 

enhance the quality of our publication. We take great pride in being indexed in 19 online 

databases and in our ongoing progress each year. 

I am grateful to have the support of outstanding colleagues — Josip Šimić, PhD; Roberta 

Perković, PhD; and Darjan Franjić, PhD — as well as the invaluable backing of our Dean, 

Professor Vajdana Tomić, MD, PhD. Looking ahead, we aim to expand our reach by 

including contributions from authors worldwide and securing indexing & abstracting in 

additional international databases. 

This issue features thirteen excellent works, including nine original scientific papers, three 

professional articles, and one case report, authored by our current and former students, 

doctoral candidates, and faculty members. 

I hope that reading the Health Bulletin will enrich your knowledge on selected topics, support 

your practical work, and inspire you to consider submitting your own research for publication 

in our journal. I extend my sincere thanks to everyone who contributed to this issue and 

warmly invite all interested authors to submit their manuscripts in English for upcoming 

editions. 

 

 

Mostar, May 2025 Dragan Babić 

 

 

 


